



604.558.2002
bikehub.ca



RAC Meeting

Thursday, May 16 - 6:30 to 8 pm

Minutes

1. Call to order & introductions

Attendees: Navdeep C (HUB), James Stark (Burnaby), Tim Yzerman (Surrey), Alex (Board, RAC), Garey (New West), Jeff L (Vancouver), Matt S (RAC), Annie (LCWG), Fiona W (Board), Peter S (Burnaby), Stephen (Richmond)

2. April meeting minutes available [here](#)

3. HUB Action Update - Navdeep / (Andrew)

Bike to Work and School Week is coming up! May 27 - June 2

Bike to Shop Days: June 1 - 2

Vancouver Park Board has approved Sunset beach as the new location for Bike the Night, Sep 7

4. Update on Local Committee Capacity Building - Annie/Jeff

Thurs, June 27- Spring All Committee Workshop (Surrey Central Library) - Please RSVP ([here](#))

We now have 2019 action plans from all LC

LCWG working on aligning common challenges and goals

Board Development Committee is looking to recruit new members and hoping to get a more diverse group of candidates

5. 2019 B.C. budget recommendations to Select Standing Committee on Finance and Government Services ([2018 Recommendations](#)) - Navdeep

Online registration to reserve a speaking time will open on Monday, May 27 at 9:00 am on the Committee's website: <https://bcleg.ca/FGSbudget>. Speaking times will be 10 minutes – 5 minutes for your presentation and 5 minutes for questions from Committee Members.

The opportunity to make a written, audio or video submission, or fill out the outline survey will be available on June 3, 2019, in conjunction with the release of the budget consultation paper.

6. Regional Cycling Connections Study within MoTI jurisdiction - Jeff L

Documents attached

7. Reassigning Alex's responsibilities to other RAC members

Chair - needs a commitment of about 5-10 hours a month. Plan meetings, agenda and keep committees on HUB Cycling RAC Action Plan goals.

Alex will meet with the board to canvass for a new candidate.

8. Metro Vancouver [Climate 2050](#) land use plan - Navdeep

How we can incorporate it into TransLink planning. Some pointers in place before next June meeting. Needs this for donation and membership base.

RAC will follow the climate plan 2050 to explore future opportunities.

ONGOING ITEMS

1. Regular Updates

- a. Central Valley Greenway - Alex
replacement person will need to make a commitment of about 10 hours a month
- writing reports
- liaison with MoTI
- coordinating with a working group (Simon, Jack and Peter J)
- Will follow up with Simon and Jack to see if they can lead CVG working group.
- b. Alex Fraser Bridge - Peter S
Have not received any new information. Get feedback from the communications manager and we have received new drawings that Peter will be studying in coming days and share his thoughts.
- c. Pattullo Bridge - Tim Y
Sent a letter to the minister and her team. Still waiting for follow up contact with staff.
- d. B.C. Parkway - Jeff L (general upgrades)/ Tim (extension to Langley)
Upgrades (Jeff) - TransLink has started working in upgrades and the conversation is ongoing. Fixing broken retaining walls, minor patches etc. Next phase might see some work towards quality improvement. They will be working, along with MoTI, on a design guide for the path and the intersections.
Extension (Tim) - No bike infrastructure included in plans for now. Jeff will talk to TransLink and Tim to City staff to explore what can be done to include this in the scope of this project.
- e. B.C. Ferries (Ferries for the Next Generation) - Peter Stary and Peter Scholefield (Andrew HUB staff liaison)
Project manager has put together a meeting with a few different stakeholders and we will be meeting with the senior project manager.
- f. TransLink [Regional Transportation Strategy](#) - Navdeep
We need a recommendation in place before the next RAC meeting.
>> Working Committee: Fiona, Peter S, Derek, Navdeep, Jeff L

2. Roundtable Updates: one minute update from each local committee

- a. Burnaby
Attendance improving in Burnaby. Working on City of Burnaby's plans for Gilmore Ave. Meeting with Mayor in June and planning list of items committee will like to discuss.
- b. Delta - X
- c. Langley - X

- d. Maple Ridge & Pitt Meadows
Have 6 to 8 members showing regularly and working on building capacity. Working on couple of community rides in summer. Maple Ridge is working on couple multi-use paths that committee will provide input on.
- e. New Westminster
Working with City Councils to get updates on projects planned in the city.
- f. North Shore - X
- g. Richmond/YVR
On June 11, the Vanprop developer working on the Lansdowne properties is coming to the LC meeting to meet with the HUB committee. In preparation, we are reviewing their planning documents (street design, AT infrastructure, etc.) and trying to compare it against best practices. If anyone has any suggestion on best practices on how to engage with developers or have had a similar experience, pointers are welcome. Shareen will contact Jeff L re: Vancouver's approach.
- h. Surrey/White Rock
Low turn out for meetings. Need help to build capacity.
Six people participated in the assessment ride. HUB will send email to all Burnaby Committee members to encourage participation.
- i. Tri-Cities - X
- j. Vancouver/UBC
Involved with quite a few consultations for upcoming city projects. City Staff will regularly come to the committee meeting and address concerns.

NEW BUSINESS/OTHER ITEMS

Next Meeting Date - Thursday, June 20